## **Dilly Deblase**

From: Contact form at chilmarkma <cmsmailer@civicplus.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 26, 2023 3:44 PM

To: ddeblase

**Subject:** [chilmarkma] Menemsha ReCap Meeting - speed bumps (Sent by Barbara Armstrong,

Jbarmstrong725@comcast.net)

Hello ddeblase,

Barbara Armstrong (<u>Jbarmstrong725@comcast.net</u>) has sent you a message via your contact form (<u>https://www.chilmarkma.gov/user/28/contact</u>) at chilmarkma.

If you don't want to receive such e-mails, you can change your settings at <a href="https://www.chilmarkma.gov/user/28/edit">https://www.chilmarkma.gov/user/28/edit</a>.

Message:

Dear Board,

I am disappointed I was not able to attend the Menemsha Recap meeting held on Oct. 25th. I know that one of the items talked about, was the idea of speed bumps in Menemsha (around the curve approaching the Ruel Gallery and past Crick Hill). Although some might see this as an inconvenience, I ask that you please support the idea. Twice this summer people had to put on the breaks abruptly to avoid hitting me as I crossed the street to walk down towards the fish markets. Much more worrisome, is the fact that my daughter-in-law and grandson had the same experience, as well as some of our summer guests. I believe this is a major safety concern that has gotten worse and needs to be addressed.

I know Marie Larsen brought my concerns up to your board at a previous meeting, but felt I needed to reiterate the situation since it was discussed at Menemsha ReCap meeting.

Thank you.

Barbara Armstrong